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CHRISTMAS CANTATA 
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CHRISTMAS CANTATA-CONTINUED 
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CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PROGRAM 

Playing games at the Chili Cook-Off 



5 

SANTA LUCIA 
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PASTOR MATT’S CORNER 

By Pastor Matthew Larson 

 
We continue with the series, “Light on the Liturgy”, this 
month we look at the Creed and sharing the peace.  
Speaking of peace….may you all have a wonderful Christ-
mas season and new year! 
 
APOSTLES’ CREED 
The profession of faith most frequently called; the Apostles’ 
Creed, has received this title because of its great antiquity. 
It dates from very early times in the Christian Church; a half 
century or so from the last writings of the New Testament. 
The creed originated independently of Scripture in the early 
oral teaching and preaching of the apostles; but it was not 
used to supersede Scripture. It was used to corroborate 
Scripture. One of the important reasons for its creation was 
to summarize the teachings of the apostles for new  
converts to the Christian faith. The new converts were 
expected to commit this short statement of faith to memory 
as a seal of their baptism; not unlike what is still done  
today. 
 
We also know that before the middle of the 2nd century, 
the confession at baptism had crystallized into a shape that 
we would recognize today as it became to be known as the 
“Rule of Truth,” or “Rule of Faith.” It was employed to check 
the interpretation of Scripture being used throughout the 
early Church. It was most likely employed as a check on 
those who sought to allegorize away the Christian faith.  
It is amazing to realize that forces were attacking the early 
church just as they do still today. In fact, throughout all of 
Christian history the debates, discussions, arguments  
concerning what is really important in our understanding of 
God as a Triune God: Father, Son and Holy Spirit, still 
comes back to the centering base which is The Apostle’s 
Creed. Even today, it continues to keep us mindful of the 
profoundly important aspects of our faith. That is why we 
confess it together every Sunday. 
 
*SHARING THE PEACE 
Whatever the form, the message is reconciliation. 
Sharing the peace is integral to the biblical and theological 
meaning of the service. It teaches the importance of recon-
ciliation in the church. Even in times of conflict, we are able 
to greet one another in the hope of God's peace which 
passes all understanding. This is not the time for chitchat or 
lengthy introductions. 
 
The most common greeting in our culture is a handshake 
and a word of peace. In the ancient churches of the Middle 
East where this custom has continued uninterrupted, the 
form depends on what is common in their culture. For ex-
ample, Eastern Syrians clasp one another's hand and kiss. 
Armenians simply bow to one another. 
 
Whatever the form of the greeting, its message is reconcili-
ation between sisters and brothers gathered in God's  
service. 
 

In Romans 16:16, members of the congregation are  
encouraged to greet one another "with a holy kiss." The 
first letter of Peter ends, "Greet one another with a kiss of 
love. Peace to all of you who are in Christ" (1 Peter 5:14). 
New Testament references like these point to the origins of 
the greeting of peace practiced in many congregations at 
worship. A kiss is a common greeting among friends in the 
Mediterranean world where Christianity was born. That is 
one of the shocking aspects of the betrayal of Jesus,  
accomplished by means of a kiss. 
 
In the second century, Justin Martyr wrote a description of 
congregational worship primarily for non-Christians. He 
notes that after the prayers of intercession, those present 
greet one another with a kiss. Then bread and the cup of 
wine mixed with water are presented to the presider, who 
offers praise and thanksgiving to God.* 
 
The place of sharing the peace in the service responds to 
Jesus' command, " when you are offering your gift at the 
altar, if you remember that your brother or sister has some-
thing against you, leave your gift there before the altar and 
go; first be reconciled to your brother or sister, and then 
come quickly and offer your gift" (Matthew 5:23-24). 
*Used by permission: Lift Up Your Hearts web site http://
www.worship.ca/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.worship.ca/
http://www.worship.ca/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiOyJ2s_6ffAhXjHzQIHZ_tDIQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fstcatherine.info%2Fthe-apostles-creed&psig=AOvVaw1_6ycOjqELxCVN2Iq1ZirP&ust=1545174908966947
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HAPPY HELPERS 
By Forrest Diehl 

Happy New Year, Everyone!  Wow, how fortunate we are 
to begin the year by living in an area such as Spokane!   
An area where we only read about and see images of 
earthquakes, devastating fires, widespread flooding,  
tornadoes, etc.  An area where the economy is diverse  
and recreational opportunities are many and varied.  An 
area where it has had its share of fame as the site of the 
1974 World’s Fair; the town where Bing Crosby attended  
elementary and secondary schools; the site that Father’s 
Day was founded in 1910; etc.  And even today, we are 
adding to that list: Spokane astronaut Anne McClain who 
currently is in the International Space Station, the Gonzaga 
men’s basketball team who is flirting with being #1 in the 
nation, and the Eastern Eagles, who very well may be the 
#1 NCAA collegiate 2018-2019 FCS football team in the  
nation, and the list goes on.  Anyway, I think we are very 
fortunate to live in this area and enjoy the many cultural, 
educational, sports, medical, and economic resources that 
the Spokane area offers.   
 
A special thank-you who planned, organized, directed, 
made costumes, made props, participated in, and support-
ed the 2018 Christmas Program that was performed during 
the Worship Service on December 16.  An Unexpected 
Christmas was a great program, full of humor!  I was  
impressed on how well the children did in memorizing their 
lines and role playing. The play showed that a lot of work 
had been done!  The costumes and stage setting were 
wonderful.  We are truly blessed to have and active and 
organized Youth Program!  Thanks to all who serve,  
participate, and support our Youth Program!   
 
And thanks to the Church Council and Administrative Staff 
for the informative and well-orchestrated Congregational 
Meeting we had on Sunday, December 2.  Our congrega-
tional president, Ian Moore did a wonderful job in guiding 
us through the meeting’s agenda with nary a hic-up.  And 
thanks to our Parish Administrator, Bonnie Calhoun, for 
preparing the informative financial booklet explaining the 
church and Child Center 2019 budget and having it  
published weeks in advance before the meeting.  It sure 
helps to have an idea of the budget in printed form so we, 
the congregation, can review and research it, before voting 
on it.   
 
The Happy Helpers continue to informally discuss the  
advantages of Advent Lutheran Church having an outdoor 
electronic LED display (Reader Board).  The advantages 
are seemingly endless in communicating to the public 
different messages and updates from the Church and Child 
Center facility. The disadvantage, of course, is the cost.   
The church’s location is ideal because of the high volume 
of traffic on two major arterial roads (Broadway & McDon-
ald).  It would be like our own “evangelist” working on 
Broadway and McDonald.  At the end of this article is an 
edited picture of what an electronic LED display board 
would look like at our current reader board location.  It 
would certainly compliment the appearance of the land-
scaping that we have recently done in the area.  The  
Happy Helpers are continuing to discuss this.  If you have 
any thoughts, ideas, comments or recommendations on  
 

this, please talk to a Happy Helper.  No action on this idea 
will be taken without the expressed approval from the 
Church Council.   
 
Some of the Happy Helpers’ accomplishments during the 
month of December were:  delivered Christmas decorations 
from offsite storage to our church and erected the tree in 
the Sanctuary (Kent Tibbitts, George Harrison, Wade 
Wipperling, Clancy Howard, Mel Carlson, Linda Camp, 
Harry Benton, Bill Thurston, Ken Otteman, Stuart  
Carlson, Steve Emig);  taped speaker cord to floor in choir 
area (Wade Wipperling);  replaced exterior light bulbs in 
east entrance atrium area (Harry Benton, Stuart Carlson, 
Kent Tibbitts); replaced flood lights over altar in sanctuary 
(Kent Tibbetts, Harry Benton, Norm Leatha, George 
Harrison); replaced broken toilet handle in women’s re-
stroom (Wade Wipperling); coordinated to have gutter 
leak, east entrance (south-east corner), repaired by Bulldog 
Gutters (Ken Otteman); watered all interior flowers includ-
ing poinsettias (Linda Camp); had kitchen grease trap 
pumped and cleaned (Harry Benton); cleaned Sullivan 
campus area around the Pre-school sign along 8

th
 Avenue 

of loose rocks, weeds, and debris (Ken Otteman, Dave 
Opsal, Rick Velategui); celebrated fellowship at the Happy 
Helper Christmas Potluck, December 6, at the Community 
Center, Good Samaritan Village (All);  purchased and 
prepositioned deicer for Church and Child Center sidewalks 
(Harry Benton); replaced baseboard heater guard in infant 
room (George Harrison, Arne Weinman); installed cubical 
shelving in Child Center classroom (Wade Wipperling, 
Kent Tibbetts, Bill Thurston); replaced fluorescent light 
bulbs in Child Center classroom light table (Bill Thurston); 
replaced plastic lens to Child Center hallway emergency 
light (Bill Thurston, Wade Wipperling); setup stage plat-
forms in sanctuary area plus installed PVC framework for 
Children Christmas Play (Stuart Carlson, Wes Todd, 
Wade Wipperling, Kent Tibbetts, Linda Camp, Bill 
Thurston); etc. 
 
The Happy Helpers are looking forward to 2019!  We meet 
each Thursday morning, 8:00 A.M., at the church.  Coffee, 
tea, and “goodies” are provided.  During December, Kent 
Tibbetts provided the goodies. Thanks Kent!  Visitors and 
new members are always welcome.  If you can’t make it by 
8:00 A.M., come anytime. Usually, we finish talking by 9:00 
A.M. and finish working by 11:00 A.M. 
 
Special thanks to Dave Opsal for the use of his tractor and 
time in helping do work at the Sullivan campus during the 
month of December 2018. 
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CHILD CENTER NEWS 
By Heidi Perry, Director 

It was a great December and holiday season at the Child 
Center. Not only did we get to have tons of fun celebrating 
Christmas, we also got snow!! Every December, we offer our 
families a free Parent's Night Out so they can get Christ-
mas shopping (or just a date night) done before Christmas. 
This year was a huge success and we had over 30 children 
signed up. On top of Christmas parties, "Santa" came to visit 
us during the last chapel before Christmas and made his 
rounds to all the classrooms.  
 
We are looking forward to the new year and all that it will 
bring us! For me, it will mark my 12th year working at the 
Child Center and 4th year as the Director. It's really amazing 
for me to think of how far the Child Center has come in all of 
these years and all of the experiences it has offered. Here's 
to wishing everyone a fabulous 2019! 

 
 
 

PARISH NURSE 
By Debbie Martin, RN, Parish Nurse 

I would like to conduct another survey with the following: 
 
A. Do you like guest speakers? 
B. What topic/topics would you like presented at  
     Advent? 
C. Would you be interested in going to an education  
     talk somewhere else? 
 
If so would you be willing to drive, ride with others, or go in 
church van? 
 
Thank you for your response.  Thank you all for what you 
do.  Please contact Debbie Martin with your responses. 
701-6689.  Blessings in 2019! 
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 FROM THE BISHOP-Continued 
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FROM THE BISHOP-Continued 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS/EVENTS 

 
The Church Office will be closed Christmas Day 
through New Year’s Day and will reopen on January 2, 
2019.  If you have a pastoral emergency, please contact 
Pastor Matthew Larson at 280-4140. 
 
All are welcome to attend an upcoming  Eastern Washing-
ton-Idaho Synod Tri-Cluster meeting January 5th at  
St. Luke's Lutheran Church from 9:30 am-12:00 pm.   
 
2018-2019 Pictorial Directories are available in the  
Narthex. They include Committee Heads, Team Leaders, 
Child Center and Church staff, as well as photos of mem-
bers and friends. Please take one Directory per family. 
 
The 2019 offering envelopes are now available to be 
picked up. They are in the box on the table under the  
Sanctuary window. They are listed alphabetically. 
 
NORTHWEST BLOOD CENTER-BLOOD DRIVE:  It's time 
to save lives and give blood! Advent will host a blood drive 
on January 13th, 2019, from 8:30 to 11:30 AM. Sign-ups 
will be available later at church, or you may go online at 
www.inbcsaves.org, or feel free to call Babs at 926-9858. 
 
LADIES MONTHLY BIRTHDAY LUNCHEON:  Thanks to 
everyone who attended our monthly birthday luncheon at 
The Max.  Our December luncheon was the last one until 
Spring, pending the weather. If you have any questions, call 
Marian Moseman at 927-3821 or Gerry O’Rourke at  
893-0787. 
 
Anna Rector will be having a surgery on January 8 and is in 
need of some assistance. If you are available, please give 
Anna a call at 928-9310. 
 
Join us for the 2019 Eastern Washington Legislative 
Conference:  Saturday, January 26, 9 am-3 pm. Spokane 
Valley United Methodist Church, 115 N. Raymond Street, 
Spokane Valley. For more information, contact:  Malcolm 
Haworth-The Fig Tree– 535-1813; Scott Cooper-Catholic 
Charities– 358-4273; or Jim CastrolLang-Faith Action Net-
work-998-7203.  
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
By Raeann Ducar 

Volunteer to sort food at Spokane Valley Partner’s Food 
Bank on the 3

rd
 Friday of the month from 9-11am.    

Please contact Raeann Ducar at 509-921-1126 if you are 
able to help.  Thank you!   
 
In-Reach Program:  Our Advent Lutheran In-Reach  
program is off to a good start for 2018. Hopefully we can do 
more for 2019. I would like to thank the following members 
Jeffrey Zaleski, Dennis Johnson, David Opsal, Barb  
Potter, and all those that have helped, especially with rides. 
 
 
 

THANK YOU 
 

TREE OF SHARING 

We thank everyone who took a tag off our Tree of  
Sharing! What a blessing you have been to a needy family. 
We also thank Sandra and Kelsey McCune for their amaz-
ing job of organizing our Tree of Sharing again this year!  
 

LET’S SOCK ‘EM 
Harry & Manda Benton wish to thank everyone who  
donated to Let’s Sock ‘Em for Blessings Under the 
Bridge.  The following is what was donated: 
354 new and used socks 
3 pair women’s gloves 
1 womans cat 
1 blanket 
3 sleeping bags 
105 hats 
 

Thank you! 

I want to express my heartfelt thanks to the choir members 
who worked so hard on Sing Christmas!  You are a wonder-
ful group of people and it was my privilege to be able to help 
you bring it all together so beautifully.  The end result was 
super!   Paula Kenney 

The last Sunday of the month 

is  

‘Fill the Shelf’ Sunday!! 

http://www.inbcsaves.org
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INCOME/EXPENSE INFORMATION  
                                                          By Bonnie Calhoun 

        Advent General Fund Income/Expense 
 

                   Nov           Year to Date 

Income              33,503.48         329,699.78 

Expense   29,450.15         319,603.76 

Net      4,053.33             9,096.02      

         Child Center Income/Expense 

              Nov          Year to Date 

Income   58,981.20        678,353.29 

Expense   64,302.33        668,947.07 

Net     -5,321.13            9,406.22 

Notes for Advent Lutheran Church  
 In November, income exceeded expenses by 

$4,053.  Envelope giving was lower than average but 
the church received a $10,000 Foundation Donation 
which helped to offset the lower Sunday giving amount. 

 Expenses included the budgeted disbursement (10%) 
of benevolence dollars for the ELCA, Spokane Valley 
Partners, Maasai Health Systems, Lutheran Communi-
ty Services and the Wenatchee Valley Lutheran Latino 
Ministry.  

 Average monthly expenses came in $2,353 lower than 
average budgeted monthly expenses. 

 Average monthly income came in $1,535 lower than 
average budgeted monthly income.  

 Sunday offering giving for January–November 2018 
was $6,350 lower than in January–November 2017.  

 The 2019 budget proposal was approved at the De-
cember 2, 2018 Congregational Meeting. 

 
Notes for Advent Lutheran Child Center 
 In November, expenses exceeded income by $5,321.   

 Total income for the Center increased by $37,744 when 
compared to January-November of last year.  

 Tuition income dropped in September –November due 
to the loss of school age children who left at the begin-
ning of the school year as well as open spots in enroll-
ment reserved for students who will advance to the 
next care level in the near future. 

 Total expenses increased by $34,150 when compared 
to January-November of last year. 

 In past months, payroll expenses have been lower than 
expected due to the Center being understaffed; howev-
er, staff positions were filled in September, which led to 
an increase in payroll costs. 

 The Center has .9 months of average expenses in its 
reserve. 

 
 
 
 

PEOPLE IN OUR PRAYERS 
For our Church Family and Friends: Mike & Terese Ben-
ton, Pete & Debi, Bruse family, Belle Campbell, Georgia 
Coulston, Lonnie & Joanne Day, Al Ellison, Esser family, 
Tillie Funk, Alisa Gergawy, Margaret Gilcrease, Joan  
Gunby, Dolores Hanson, Leigh & Steve Hopkins, Elinor 
Johnson, family of Max Josquin, Alison LaFrance, Sherry 
Leatha’s Mom Jeanne, Beverly Lee, Joanne & Herb 
Limbaugh and family, Jan Madden, April Marshall’s family 
and her father LeRoy, Sue May, Joanne McCune, Eloise 
Monson, Donny Moro, Marian Moseman, Velda Oster, Herb 
Postlewait, Anna Rector, Linda Reddekopp, Myrna Rehn, 
Shannon Rehn and her family, Marvin & Darlene 
Schwartzenberger, Keith & Kimberley Shipbaugh, Gayle 
Shirey, Babs Velategui, Robin West, Annis Young, Gladys 
Wahl, Leroy and Waltraud York. 
 
For Family Members & Friends Serving in the Military: 
1 Lt. Ashley Allingor-Army; CPT Zane Allingor-USAF,  
CPL Damien Anderson, TSG Ryan Armstrong, Major Ryan 
Baker, Majors Megan & Robert Barnwell, SGT Alex Baron, 
USAF, Capt. Jordon Bolster, Steve & Christine Coulston,  
CPT Christopher Finch, Robert Guyton, TSG Christine 
Johnson, CW2 Aaron Lang, Sr. Airman Richard Luna III, 
MSgt. Duncan McFarlane, Bryan McGoon, SSG Aaron 
Moeller, Sam Nelson, SSgt. Alex Pohle, AF Staff Sgt. 
Garytt Shirey, Kurt Strigel, Sgt. Cody Strunks, Colin Wells, 
U.S. Air Force, Ryan Wells, Master Sgt AF Nat'l Guard  
Sarah Meddock, TSG Jason Wood, 1 Lt. Michael West, 
SPC Steven West, Staff SGT Jacob McKenzie,  
1 Lt. Stephen King, Airman Chase Strunk, U.S. Air Force,  
PVT. 1st Class Jared Martin, Recruit Rafe Rector. 
 
For Family Members & Friends Serving in Mission 
Fields around the world. 
 
If you have a prayer request, please send an email to the 

church office at alcspokane@comcast.net or call the 
church office at (509) 928-7733 

 
 

  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjYopT8_6ffAhVcGTQIHemyAzcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Fhear-our-prayer-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw3yXruZ1vqc_Rxa1BVQxCBi&ust=1545175103458727
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Satur-
day 

   1 
New Year’s Day 

 

Church Office & Child 
Center Closed  

2 
9:30 am    
   Mid-week Bible  
   Study                 106  

5:30 pm   
  Executive  
  Committee  Mtg. 
  Meeting 

3 
10:30 am 
     ALCC Board Mtg. 
11:00 am  
  Happy Helpers   
  Happy Cut-Ups 
6:30 pm  

    Praise Team 
7:30 pm  
    AA Meeting      106 

4 5 

6 

9:15 am  Sunday School 

9:30 am Worship Service/
Communion 

 After Worship  

   Coffee Fellowship 

         Bible Study 

 10:45 am High School Bible  

      Study at Starbucks 

7:30 pm  Al-Anon; AA Meeting                                 

7 
6:00 pm   
  Super Youth Team  
   Meeting 

7:00 pm 
    Boy Scouts         F/158 

8 
9:00 am 
 Happy Piecemakers 
6:00 pm   
Council Meeting 
Cub Scouts  F/106/158         

9 
9:30 am    
   Mid-week Bible  
   Study                 106  
 

10 
8:00 am  
       Happy Helpers 
       Happy Cut-Ups 
6:30 pm  

    Praise Team 
7:30 pm  
  AA Meeting       106                                 

11 
6:30 am  
        Men’s Prayer     
        Breakfast 
        at Denney’s   
        Restaurant 
 

 

12 
 

13 

9:15 am  Sunday School 

9:30 am Worship  Service/
Communion 

 After Worship  

         Coffee Fellowship 

          Bible Study 

         2nd Sunday Family Funday 

10:45 am High School Bible  

                  Study at Starbucks 

7:30 pm  Al-Anon; AA Meeting                                     

14 
6:30 pm   
     Worship &  
     Music Committee 
7:00 pm 
    Boy Scouts         F/158 

15 
9:00 am 
    Happy Piecemakers  
5:30 pm   
   Head of Committee 
6:00 pm  
    Cub Scouts                         
                      F/106/158 
6:30 pm 
   Outreach Committee 

16 
9:30 am    
   Mid-week Bible  
   Study                 106  
 

17 
8:00 am  
       Happy Helpers 
       Happy Cut-Ups 
6:30 pm  

    Praise Team 
7:30 pm  
  AA Meeting       106                                 
                  

18 
6:30 am  
        Men’s Prayer     
        Breakfast- 
        Denny’s      
        Restaurant 
 

 

19 
5:00 pm 
AA Potluck 

20 

9:15 am  Sunday School 

9:30 am  Worship  Service/
Communion 

After Worship  

       Coffee Fellowship        

       Bible Study 

10:45 am  High School Bible  

                   Study at Starbucks 

7:30 pm  Al-Anon; AA Meeting                

21 
 
Martin Luther King, Jr. 

Day 
 

Church Office & Child 
Center Closed 

22 
9:00 am 
    Happy Piecemakers  
6:00 pm  
    Cub Scouts                         
                      F/106/158 
 

23 
9:30 am    
   Mid-week Bible  
   Study                 106  
 

 

24 
8:00 am  
       Happy Helpers 
       Happy Cut-Ups 
6:30 pm  

    Praise Team 
7:30 pm  
  AA Meeting       106                                 

25 
6:30 am  
        Men’s Prayer     
        Breakfast 
        at Denney’s   
        Restaurant 
9:00 –11:00 am 
     Food Sorting at  
     SVP 
9:30 am 
   Child Center     
   Chapel 

Newsletter   
Deadline 

26 
 

 27 

9:15 am  Sunday School 

9:30 am  Worship Service/
Communion After Worship  

      Coffee Fellowship 

      Bible Study 

10:45 am High School Bible  

                  Study at  Starbucks 

7:30 pm  Al-Anon; AA Meeting                             

28 
7:00 pm 
    Boy Scouts         F/158 

29 
9:00 am 
    Happy Piecemakers  
6:00 pm  
    Cub Scouts                         
                      F/106/158 

30 
9:30 am    
   Mid-week Bible  
   Study                 106  

31 
8:00 am  
       Happy Helpers 
       Happy Cut-Ups 
6:30 pm  

    Praise Team 
7:30 pm  
  AA Meeting       106                                 
               

 29 

JANUARY 2019 
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Ministry  

Description 

January  6 

9:30 am 

 

January 13 

9:30 am 

 

January 20 

9:30 am 

 

January 27 

9:30 am 

 

Communion  

Assistants  (4) 

Lily Bliesner 

Shelle Seaholm 

Francie Shoquist 

JoAnn Dotson 

Jodi Meddock 

Kara Wilson 

Karen Nelson 

Denise Walker 

Sue Wipperling 

Katy Brownlee 

Kara Wilson 

Assisting  

Minister (1) 

Thomas  

Tamunominipiribo 

Jeffrey Zaleski Kara Wilson Jeffrey Zaleski 

Reader (1) Thomas  

Tamunominipiribo 

Jeffrey Zaleski Lily Bliesner Jeffrey Zaleski 

Acolyte (1) 

 

Noah Bliesner Sydnee Banna Sydnee Banna Noah Bliesner 

Media      (1) 

Person 

Paula Kenney Scott Marshall Sharon Pegau  

Ushers  (3-4)  Bill Johnson 

Linda Semmen 

  

Greeters (2-4)   Norm & Audrey Knuttel Katy Brownlee 

Altar  

Flowers 

    

Fellowship Hosts Darrell & Francie 

Shoquist 

   

Cookies  

(4 people,  

4 dozen each) 

Jodi Meddock Shirley Roraback 

Linda Semmen 

  

JANUARY HOSPITALITY SCHEDULE 

Team #2  Leaders:  Missy Bliesner:  954-6406             Darrell & Francie Shoquist:  999-2216 

 

 

“Share with God’s people .....,Practice Hospitality” 

Romans 12:13 (NIV)  
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               WORSHIP  SCHEDULE  

SUNDAY 

  9:30 am    Worship Service with Holy Communion 
10:45 am    High School Bible Study at Starbucks on Sprague  

 
                           

“Called by God’s Grace to Love and Serve”  
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Advent Lutheran Church 
13009 E Broadway 
Spokane Valley, WA 99216 
 

Church Phone: 509-928-7733 
Child Center Phone: 509-928-0231 
Fax: 509-892-5219 
www.adventlutheranspokane.org 


